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Calendar 

TERM 2 
 
Week 10 
 
    Yr 10 Work Experience 
 

     Stage 6 Half Yearly Exams 
 
 Wednesday 28th June -

U15 Boys AFL Giants Cup 
Griffith 

 

 Thursday 29th June - Stage 
6 HSC Business Study Day 
Wagga 

 
 Friday 30th June - Stage 6 

HSC Legal Study Day  
 
 Friday 30th June - Last day 

of Term 2 
 

TERM 3 
 
Week 1 
 
 Tuesday 18th July - First 

day back for Term 3 
 
 Yr. 10 China Cultural Tour 
 
 Wednesday 19th July - 

Stage 6 Information Night 
 

Principals Report 

 

In Week 8, a large proportion of our Stage 6 students took leave from 

school to participate in a cultural tour of Fiji. By all accounts, the 

students really enjoyed the experience, spending time in Fijian schools 

and immersing themselves in a different culture and way of life.  

Although the tour is no longer run by the school, we are happy to 

support the leave as we see it as a worthwhile experience for our 

students; to give them perspective and a greater understanding of the 

world. It is truly a valuable learning experience. 

During Weeks 9 and 10, our Year 10 students are undertaking work 

experience. A variety of occupations are being represented such as a 

school General Assistant here at Narrandera High School to Quality 

Assurance at multinational corporations in Sydney such as Atlassian, a 

large technology company. I wish all the students an enjoyable 

experience. I often still reflect fondly on my own work experience in Year 

10 at the Sheraton Hotel in Sydney doing Hotel Management (Oh, how 

ideas change!) 

This week our Stage 6 students are completing their Half Yearly 

Examinations. I wish all students the best of luck and hope that their 

hard work and preparation pays off.  

Lastly, with the term finishing at the end of the week I would like to take 

this opportunity to wish all students a safe holiday with family and I will 

see you all refreshed for Term 3. 

 

Kyle Bryant 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

“EDUCATION IS THE MOVEMENT FROM DARKNESS TO LIGHT “ 



 
 



  

Clayton James did the Welcome To Country 
at the Beginning Teacher's Conference held 
in Narrandera 21-22 June. The conference 
was attended by over 40 beginning teachers 
and 8 Mentors from around the district. 
Clayton spoke fluent Wiradjuri and really im-
pressed the whole audience. He is to be 
commended for his courage and his commit-
ment to his culture. 

 

YEAR 8 LOTE:- The first area of study for this term was Schooling in Indonesia.  Students were intro-

duced to the Indonesian School system which is different in many ways.  For example there are three 

levels instead of two  and School starts at 7:00am and generally finishes about 1:30pm.  Sporting and 

Cultural Clubs are part of their system and are conducted after formal learning time.  They also go to 

School on Saturdays.  Students had to put together a short talk in Indonesian on why they like School.  

This proved to be quite challenging for some.    

The second area of study was on Food.  Students were introduced to many traditional Indonesian foods 

and a comparison was made with our diet . There were several opportunities to taste some different 

types of Krupuk (a traditional Indonesian style chip) and some more exotic fruits.  The cultural part of 

this topic culminated in preparing traditional sate ayam and eating it Indonesian style.  Next term the 

language component will be consolidated with student role-playing ordering in a warung or restoran. 

 



RIVERINA OPEN GIRLS NETBALL KNOCKOUT 

On Wednesday, 14thJune, the Open Girls Netball team travelled to Wagga to participate in 

the Riverina Open Girls Netball Knockout.  In their first game the girls played Tumut.  The 

girls were a bit slow to find their form but were up 7 goals to 6 at half time.  Unfortunately 

due to a few errors and some tough calls the girls went down 8 goals to 13. 

In their second game the girls payed a much stronger James Fallon (Albury).   Some excel-

lent court defence in the first half resulted in lots of turn overs with the girls up 9 goals to 5 

at half time.  In the second half the girls extended their lead through some strong passing 

and continued excellent defence, winning 14 to 7. 

In the third game the girls played Young High School. The girls started strongly and were up 

10 goals to 3 at half time.  In the second half the girls had some outstanding passages of 

play and their strong defence across the court resulted in many turn overs.  The girls won 

this game 18 to 5. 

The final round of the day saw the girls take on Finley High School.  This was a much tough-

er and physical match and the girls came out firing but Finley proved too strong, the girls 

going down 22 goals to 8.  This was an excellent effort as Finley went on to proceed to the 

next level at the State Carnival. 

Congratulations to all the girls who played exceptionally well.  Thanks to Ella Wickes for ac-

companying the team and umpiring on the day and thanks to Paige Godden for scoring.  

Well done Girls – Go the Yetti’s!! 

 

 



 

 

NHS SUPPORT …….. VOLUNTEERING IN THE COMMUNITY TERM 2 



 

 

 

 

NHS SUPPORT …… COOKING PROGRAM TERM 2 



REGIONAL CROSS COUNTRY - GUNDAGAI                                                                                    

7 am on a chilly Friday morning, June 16th saw 18 students hurriedly get into the school bus for the 

almost 2 hour trip to the Regional Cross Country at Gundagai. The canteen selling bacon and egg 

rolls and Riverina merchandise was the first stop for almost everyone.  

At 10:15am was the start of the walk of the course: 6km for the 18yrs boys, 4km for 17, 16, 15 & 14 

girls and 15 & 14 boys and 3km for 12 & 13 girls and boys. When everyone returned from learning 

how to dodge the cows, it was time to ring out their socks and try to dry them. The only problem 

was locating the sun on an overcast and chilly day.  

Maisyn Paterson-Myers, James Smith, Brandon Hall and Alice Langley qualified for State and Chel-

sea James and Caleb Davison  are reserves. 

 



 

CLOTHING POOL 
Our Narrandera High School Clothing Pool is in desperate need of donations of school uniform.  

If you have any items to donate, please leave at the Front Office.  Thankyou. 

MEET NARRANDERA HIGH SCHOOL’S ARCO  OFFICER:- 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 


